
The weekly meeting of the Rotary Club of 
Pensacola was held on a beautiful windy 
March 21, 2017 at New World 
Landing.  Members and guests were warmly 
greeted by Roger Vinson and Doug 
Werber.  Jack Williams sold raffle tickets for a 
jackpot of $40, won by Blair Crooke. President 
Sherry Hartnett called the meeting to order, led in 
the four way test and reminded that nominations 
are due for the Ethics in Business award. Dale 
Jordan led us in the prayer and pledge. President 
Sherry observed a moment of silence for the 
passing last week of two active members, Blaise 
Adams and Roger Enzor.  John Appleyard 
presented  to the club, the resolution 
memorializing the life of Roger Enzor which was 
accepted into the Club's records on a 
unanimous vote.  

M a d i s o n  C u r r i n  w e l c o m e d 
and introduced  Lee Enzor, special guest and 
all the guests and visiting Rotarians.  Betty 
Roberts introduced Michael Hamstra, VP of 
Marketing for AppRiver the program presenter 
for the day.   

AppRiver is an amazing local company 
that  will celebrate its 15th anniversary on April 
2, 2017 at its Headquarters in Gulf Breeze, 
Florida. The company now employs over 250 
people and has offices in Switzerland, Spain, 
Austin, Texas and Atlanta, Georgia .  AppRiver is 
a leader in  Cloud based Cyber Security and 
business solutions and finds its niche in serving 
small to medium sized businesses. They 
currently serve over 53,000 businesses and 
monitor over 10 million e-mail accounts.  

AppRiver offers a variety of services in the 
cyber security space such as Web Protection, 
Email encryption, Secure Hosting exchange 
services, Email continuity services, migration 
services and Email threat Intelligence. AppRiver 
is involved in MicroSoft 365 offering and serves 
many recognizable customers throughout the 
world such as Revlon and MicroSoft. Michael 
provided an overview of security threats and 
offered a few tips for improving your chances of 
not getting hit with spam or malware.  The main 
line of defense is to educate all employees about 
the threat of a breach to the network and train 

them to be alert when using the network.  Other 
tactics should be used such as limiting access 
to the network, backing up data frequently, 
developing  a back up plan for replacing lost or 
damaged data, doing all software upgrades as 
soon as possible they most likely contain 
improved security functions, insisting on 
passwords that are not common names, dates 
or locations and have at least 8 characters, 
preference is to use phrases with at least 16 
characters. 

As time ran out on an interesting and 
important topic, President Sherry thanked all 
who served and the meeting was adjourned. 
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 Hats off to Jack Fleming and Ed Nickinson, both of whom were 
inductees in Pensacola High School’s just-established HALL OF 
FAME.   

 Didjaknow that Charles Kahn’s ancestors were among the 
founders of Temple Beth-EL? 

 Hear that Frank Beall will be winding down his sermonizing at First 
Presbyterian Church at the end of April. 

 With our change of club secretaries y’ll might like a few statistics 
and memories related to that worthy position.  Since 1915 the 
club has had twenty-four men and women in that post, some long
-termers.  Perry Reed served 1924-39; John A. Jones had the 
position from 1951-1961; and Roland Gessert was in place 1963
-1977.  Good service from many good Rotarians and ladies. 

 Rotarians of 1917 – as the country entered WWI – had new 
automobiles available from eight franchises (all operating in 
former stores).  Ten makes and models were being offered, often 
two per dealer.  (Did any club member drive and Oakland?  

 Frank Beall missed the March 21st meeting, still VERY weary after 

moving family treasures into the Beall’s new Azalea Trace home. 

 Martha Saunders was still so excited about the UWF Women’s 
Basketball results that she barely touched her lunch. 

 Club member attendance at Louise Groner’s funeral service (she 
was the widow of Baptist Hospital pioneer administrator and our 
president from 1966-67) made the event seem almost like a club 
meeting. There were many Rotarians present. 

 If the club should be seeking a local project John Clark’s Council 
On Aging statistics might be our guide. The COA chart says there 
are almost 13,000 Escambia-Santa Rosa county citizens who are 
over 60 and live below the poverty line. Many need help. 

 Marie Goldberg and Collier Merrill say they’re planning another 
Jackson Day function at their restaurant. (That date is July 17th.) 

 In 1917 most of our meetings were at the San Carlos Hotel. 
However, these were NOT in the room many members may still 
recall. Members ate in The Restaurant, which had to be closed to 
others to accommodate the club. 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

Birthdays for the week of   

MARCH 28th through APRIL 3rd 

Donnie McMahon - March 28 - born in Pensacola, FL, in Rotary 9 years 

Judy Bense - March 29 - Morristown, New Jersey, in Rotary 7 years 

Tommy Tait - March 31 – born in Pensacola, FL, in Rotary 20 years 

Nathan Kahn - April 1 - born in Mobile, Al, in Rotary 39 years 

March 28th 
Prayer/Pledge: Alvin Coby 
April 4th 
Prayer/Pledge: Roger Vinson 

 
Sunshine: Chris Kelly 
 
Sunshine: Frank Beall 

March (Water and Sanitation Month) 
  28 Noon Regular Meeting 

April (Maternal and Child Health Month) 

    4 Noon Regular Meeting 
  11 Noon Regular Meeting 
  18 Noon Regular Meeting 
 4:00 Board of Directors Meeting & United Way 

March 
28 - UWF Football, Coach Pete Shinnick 

April 
  4 - Dave Hoxeng, Community Radio, Cat Country 
11 - Jennifer McFarren, Achieve Escambia Interim Director 
18 - Rotary Rooters 
       Judge Casey Rodgers, Naturalization Ceremony 


